
PO Box 1004 
Redmond, OR  97756 

 
 
 
September 27, 2017     Sent Via:  E-Filing 
          
  
 
Filing Center 
Oregon Public Utility Commission 
PO Box 1088 
Salem, OR 97308-1088 
 
RE: Notice of purchase of assets of California Oregon Broadcasting, Inc. (CP 1608) 

by TDS Broadband Service, LLC d/b/a BendBroadband (CP 1565).  
 
Dear Sir/Madam: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to notify the Oregon Public Utility Commission that effective 
on or around November 1, 2017, TDS Broadband Service, LLC d/b/a BendBroadband 
(CP 1565) will close on the purchase of the assets of California Oregon Broadcasting, 
Inc.(CP 1608) which will cease business as a CLEC effective the date of close. 
 
Since this is a purchase of the assets, all reporting on or after the date of close by 
BendBroadband will incorporate the activities generated by the additional assets. 
  
If you have questions regarding this information, please contact me at either 541-516-
8210 or gail.long@tdstelecom.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ 
 
Gail Long 
Manager, State Government Affairs 
 
Cc: Roger Harris – California Oregon Broadcasting, Inc. 
 


